
 
 

 
 

MEMO 
 

DATE:  March 27, 2014 

 
TO:  Members of the Developmental English faculty 
  Members of the English Department faculty 
  Members of the Faculty Senate 
  

 FROM:  Susan Henrichs, Provost and Executive Vice Chancellor  
  Pete Pinney, Interim Vice Chancellor for Rural, Community  
  and Native Education  

 
SUBJ:  Implementation of Developmental English placement changes 
 
We would like to thank the Developmental English and English Department faculty as well as 
other committee members who have put extensive work and energy into the development of 
revised English placement tables. We appreciate the careful attention that has gone into the 
tables, and have made the decision to implement the new placement scores and course numbers 
for Fall 2014. A revised placement table is attached to this memo.  
 
With the support of Chancellor Rogers, we have decided to defer the requirement that DEVE 
writing courses and DEVS reading courses be taken as co-requisites. As you may be aware, the 
Board of Regents is requesting that UAF bring certain aspects of our curriculum into alignment 
with those of UAA and UAS. Rather than implement significant placement changes for Fall 
2014, and then possibly again for Fall 2015, it seems that the approach that will have the least 
negative impact on students is to wait until Fall 2015 to initiate new course requirements. By that 
time we will have a better understanding of the Board of Regents’ policies regarding alignment.  
 
Again, we thank you for your commitment to UAF and its students.  
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http://www.uaf.edu/advising/placement
http://www.jobs.alaska.gov/abe/abe_dir.pdf
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